

STONEBRIDGE COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION (SCA)
BOARD OF DIRECTORS
MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD
May 25, 2013


1. Attendance:  The regularly scheduled monthly meeting of the SCA Board of Directors convened at 4:00 p.m., May 25, 2013, at the StoneBridge Club House Members’ Room.  The following Directors and officers were present: 

1. Kay Cason, President
2. Jamie Howell, Vice President
3. Harold Watson, Secretary-Treasurer
4. Randy Hall, Director
5. Judy Kendrick, Director
6. Stevie Schmidt – Swim and Tennis Manager

The following Directors/officers were not present: 
1.  Jeff Free, Director
2.  Art Schuldt, Architectural Review Authority
	
II. Recurring Reports:  

A. S&T Reports:  Stevie Schmidt, General Manager, reported on the following:
1. Security Lights outside of fitness room have been repaired.
2. Pool has been cleaned and ready for the start of season.
3. Private Party- Parties held at the pool were:
WT Lewis, Cub Scouts, Cope 7th grade, Tauzin Party
Total collected $807.50 All are paid in full.
4. Calendar & Activity Updates – July 4th party was approved. Discussion next     
      meeting.
	   5.   Crawfish Boil – Over 250 people attended event. The HOA only had to subsidize 
		the cost by $380.00.
   6.   Movie Night- June 13 @ 8pm. Free to all members; $5.00 for non-members.
	Movie will be approved by board members, life guards will be in attendance,
 	Snack bar will be open to purchase food.
   7.   Family Bingo Night – Will start on Tuesday June 25th; will be at the Club House;   
            Buffet will be served. Amy Rich is loaning the bingo equipment.	
   8.    Raffle – tabled discussion.
   9.    Kid’s Triathlon- Saturday June 15th @ 9am. Open to all ages.
   10.  Adult Night @ Pool – Friday June 21st @ 6pm- 10pm. Food will be provided at a 
          cost.
   11.  July 4th Celebration – pool & waterslide party with BBQ, games for kids.
 	  

   12.  Non-Member Guest Report – Had a total of 14 Private Lessons, 10 Cardio,
 35 group, & 14 Junior lessons. Total $188.00 paid in full.
13. Lifeguards- discussion stated that there should be lifeguards on the stands at   
      all time when they are on duty. No talking to other lifeguards during this time.
      Also, adding additional lifeguard from 12-8pm.
	   14. Storm & Bad Weather – Notices go out via email from Stevie to all residents, 
         non-residents and swim team members when pool has to be closed due to 
         bad weather.
   15. Pool testing – Kay discussed having Mike Redel from Aqua Blue pools to come out 
        every Thursday to test water and add all chemicals that are needed for a fee of 
[bookmark: _GoBack]        $20.00 per week. 
  Motion was made by Judy Kendrick to hire Mr. Redel. Harold Watson seconded the    
   motion, and it was approved by all.  

B. Financial Report:  Harold presented updated financial reports and briefed the Board on the current financial standings of the Association.  Out of the 15 home owners that were past due with the 2013 annual dues, all but 4 have been collected.  The board will continue to collect the remaining dues. 

C. Covenant Violation Report:  Kay reported that there were (3) certified letters sent out in May due to violations:

A. 1.) Majestic Circle- Article 7 & 7.14: mowing of yard & beds /2nd 
             Offense-fine $25.00 
      2.) Macey Lane - Article 7 & 7.14: mowing of yard & beds / 3rd    
            Offense-fine $100.00
      3.) Waterbury Drive - Article 7 & 7.14: mowing of yard & beds /  
             1st offense- written Warning 
	      
B. The HOA attorney has been directed to place Liens on (4) four homeowners for past due accounts.

D. Ponds and Wetlands: 
Randy is chemically treating the ponds to keep the alligator weed under control.
 
E. Architectural Review Authority Report:   Art was unable to attend and the ARA 
Report was tabled until the next regularly scheduled meeting.

G. Current Projects:

.  		(1). Flooring for Fitness Room – Harold reported that the floor is completed and 	
		       the new layout of equipment is working well.
	 (2). Directory –Kay reported that the directory is still a work in progress and will 
                    be completed for the 2014 year.
                       

  (3). S&T stone pavers –Harold reported that all (3) three walkways were   
                    repaved and completed.
(4). Flags –Kay reported that all flags were placed out for Memorial Day on  
       Friday, May 24th and picked up Tuesday, May 28th with the help of the   
                                Board and Homeowners. Board approved the purchase of 100 additional 
		        flags.
		  (5). Drain repair @ pool –Kay reported this is still being looked into and 
		         should have answer by next meeting.
		  (6). 90 Day review for Stevie Schmidt – Board decided that Jamie Howell and
 	                     Randy Hall will conduct the review on Friday, June 7th, 2013.

H. CPA, Neil Carlisle – The board discussed the problems with the Carlisle firm not doing what is best for the HOA bookkeeping. By moving this position to a more accessible CPA, all the transactions will be processed in a more expedient and timely manner. Randy volunteered to compose letter to be sent out to end the firm’s service on June 30, 2013.  Harold Watson offered to keep the books for the HOA for a fee of $500 monthly and to relinquish his position as Director/Treasurer on the board. Motion was made by Randy Hall to accept Harold as our new bookkeeper.  This motion was seconded by Judy Kendrick, and was approved by all.
   
I. Adjournment: Meeting was adjourned by Kay Cason at 5:55 pm.  The next meeting will be held on June 27, 2013. 



Respectfully Submitted By:
Judy Kendrick
